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 Botswana & Building Opportunity  

ADDRESS UPDATE 
Let me begin by reminding you of our new mailing 
address.  Both RevC support & project support can 
be sent to:  3503 Chessington Drive, Land O Lakes, 
FL 34638-7947 or PO Box 958, Oldsmar, FL 34677. 
You can also use the postage paid return envelope 
to send RevC support to Missionary Ventures. 

 
CHURCH BUILDING OPPORTUNITY 

Steven Tambuli, our CTC director in much of Malawi, 
continues to share op-
portunities to help our 
CTC graduates with 
new buildings once 
they have pioneered a 
growing congregation. 

Often CTC graduates 
go into unreached are-
as where people have 
never heard the gospel 
and pioneer new 
churches through evan-

gelism. Now we are seeing students who have not yet 
graduated but have learned enough to cause them to 
want to share 
what they are 
learning.  
  
This was the 
case with a 
recent stu-
dent, Pastor 
Spencer Wil-
lo. He felt led 
to go into an 
unreached 
Muslim area within the district of Balaka and almost 
immediately began to see tremendous results. Seven 
“staunch” Muslims came to faith in Christ and many 
others followed! These new believers are babes in 
Christ and some are afraid to make their new faith 
public in fear of persecution from the Muslim leader-

ship. We can help them make a difference by providing 
a suitable church building in which they can continue to 
grow and establish a testimony for faith in that area. Ste-
ven tells me they own the land where the building will 
sit. We need to raise $10,000.00 to provide $8000 for 
the building and an additional $2000 for my travel ex-
penses to go to Malawi to dedicate the building. What a 
great Christmas present to the Lord Jesus, dedicating a 
building to the glory of God in the face of Islam! Jesus 
said that wherever He is lifted up, He will draw men and 
women to Himself. Let’s raise up a building of light in a 
dark place where we can see the glory of God and the 
presence of the Holy Spirit making a difference! Please 
mark your gifts “Pastor Willo”. 

NEW CTC IN BOTSWANA, AFRICA 
I’m writing part of this newsletter from a rather cold air-
port waiting area in London, England. I’m trying to 
make it to Johannesburg, South Africa, in time for my 
connecting flights to Francistown, Botswana. I never 
intended to be in London but things do not always go as 
planned. I arrived at my gate in Tampa only to find the 
flight to Atlanta delayed. The delay was longer than ex-
pected and Delta warned me I might not make my con-
nection to Johannesburg. The warning was right! I was 
one of the first to deplane and ran carrying my two piec-
es of luggage as fast as I could to the airport tram system 
which began at gate A. After getting off at gate F, I ran 
up two long escalators to my gate only to find the plane 
at the gate with the door closed! I did not have any 
checked luggage and begged them to let me on the 
plane. I even went to the big window where I could see 
the pilots and waved my arms at them and they waved 
back but it didn’t help! I was instructed to go to the Del-
ta help desk and rebook my flight. That would most like-
ly mean getting to Botswana a day later and missing the 
first day of CTC. I told the agents, who were very sym-
pathetic and helpful, that I did not care how I got there 
but that I needed to be in Johannesburg by about noon 
on Sunday to make my connection to Botswana. After 
looking for at least an hour, they found a way to get me 
there on British Airlines through London. They walked 
me to the gate and the agent there printed my two tickets 
that would get me all the way to Johannesburg. After 
arriving in London in spite of another delay, I went di-
rectly to their help desk to get my seat assignment for 
the evening flight to Africa. I learned my ticket was 
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passed several river and 
creek beds that do not 
have a drop of water. 
They tell me, however, 
that once the rain comes 
the country transforms 
and is lush and beautiful.   

   
This new CTC program will be held in a classroom in-
side a small strip mall they own in Masunga village. At 
the end of the mall 
is a church facility 
for a Pentecostal 
fellowship whose 
pastor is one of our 
students. George 
and Linda provide 
the church its space 
as an outreach min-
istry. We started 
with twelve stu-
dents sitting for the exam and expect the number to 
grow as word gets out. Botswana, as well as other Afri-
can countries, is expecting to pass a law prohibiting an-

yone from pastoring without an accredited diploma. 
There are many churches started by men who simply 
want access to money. There is one questionable 
“pastor” even selling verification of your name in the 
Lamb’s Book of Life for a $5,000 donation. 
  
Please consider helping with the new church in Malawi for 
Pastor Willo. Just put “Willo” on your check memo line. We 
continually ask God to bless you so we can continue to move 
forward. He is our provision and provides through each of us 
doing something to help make a difference! Have a blessed 
Christmas and New Year! Blessings! 
TOGETHER WE’RE MAKING A DIFFERENCE! 

“standby” and the plane was overbooked. They encour-
aged me to go to the Virgin Atlantic help desk, a part-
ner of Delta, and ask them to book me on another 
flight. I got the last seat on a flight to Johannesburg, 
putting me there four hours prior to my Botswana 
flights. My down time in Heathrow was a solid eight 
hours before the twelve-hour flight to Africa. I have 
already spent 24 hours traveling to Africa with no sleep 
and still have about another 20 hours ahead of me. No 
doubt the enemy does not want me to make this trip. 
However, many are praying that God makes a way 
where there seems to be no way.   
  
I was in Indiana attending a conference before leaving 
for this trip. While there, I was feeling very over-
whelmed with all that is going on in my life right now: 
my brother Steven’s situation and my mother of 97 
needing much attention, the sale of our home and pur-
chase of another that needs remodeling, packing for the 
move, trying to keep up with all the bookkeeping for 
the ministry, Daniel getting sick a day before I left, and 
this trip taking me away from being able to do any-
thing about all that. One morning during the prayer 
time, the leader began to sing “Waymaker,” a song I 
really needed to hear and sing. Feeling the weight of 
everything, I cried more than I sang. I needed to be re-
minded that He is my “WAYMAKER” and is faithful. 
Difficulties are something we are admonished to en-
dure as a good soldier for Christ. It is one way that He 
molds more of His character into our lives. If you’re 
feeling somewhat overwhelmed by life’s situations, let 
me encourage you to go on YouTube and search for 
“Waymaker” by Leeland! Be reminded that God loves 
you and that He is working all things together for your 
good. He is your WAYMAKER, too! 

NEW CTC BOTSWANA  
I’m now on a farm in Botswana with George and Linda 

Monkhouse. It is a 
large farm with a 
few farm hands to 
help George who is 
78 and still very 
much on the go.  
Botswana is per-
haps the flattest 
country I have ever 
seen, and the rainy 
season which be-

gins in October has not yet arrived. Everything, and I 
do mean everything, is sun bleached, bone dry. I have 
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